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Queen Station CLC 
MEETING MINUTES  

May 13, 2025 
2:00PM - 3:00PM  

  
ATTENDEES:  
  
BIAs/Community Groups/Non-Profit 
Organizations/Residents  

• Alan Liu (Queen West BIA) 

• Anabela Domingos (Avison Young) 

• Armiss Kerman (Unity Health) 

• Andrew Robertson (Financial District 
BIA) 

• Cheryll Diego (Downtown Yonge BIA) 
• Derek Dresser (Ontario Heritage 

Trust)  

• Edyta Komada (Cushman & 
Wakefield) 

• Elisabeth Antonacci (Yonge Suites) 

• Heather Young (CPP Investments) 
• Monica Contreras (Bell Canada) 

• Patrick (Member) 

• Stephen Adams (Cushman 
Wakefield) 

• Steve Lingum (Cushman Wakefield) 
• Steve Ichelson (Avison Young) 

• Street Ops (Downtown Yonge BIA) 
• Susan Girvan (Met United Church)  

• Tom Parker (Unity Health) 
 
 

City of Toronto 

• Michael Paolucci  
• Michael Vieira 

• Nancy Aranha 
• Nazli Dehghani 

• Sasha Kane  

• Terry Francoeur  

• Steven Ziegler 
 
Metrolinx  

• Amanda Kusick 

• Daniel Cicero 
• Elmira Moghani 

• Julia Orsini 
• Malcolm MacKay 
• Matthew Emery  

• Ross Andersen 
• Kartik Tamboli  

 
OTG  

• Allison Dewhirst 

• Flavie Hamelin 
• Jennifer Marques 

• Juan Mendez Preciado

OVERVIEW:   
  
On Tuesday, May 13, Metrolinx hosted a virtual Queen Station CLC meeting in partnership with 
Ontario Transit Group (OTG).  
 
After a land acknowledgment and a safety moment on site lighting, Metrolinx and OTG provided 
construction updates on completed work, current and upcoming work at the future Ontario Line 
station at Queen.  
 
At the end of the session Metrolinx shared contact information and CLC members were 
encouraged to ask questions, which are outlined below. 
 
QUESTIONS:  
 

• A member asked about the vibration monitoring protocol. 
o OTG informed that monitors were in place to look after exceedances, but nothing 

has been reported. 
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o The member asked if this was a public document and if it could be shared with 
attendees. 

o Metrolinx replied that was not a public document, but a part of the contract. 
 

• Downtown Yonge BIA asked if the monitoring data could be shared.  
o Metrolinx informed that an environmental assessment report is available online. 

 
• Avison Young asked if the exceedances are being shared if recorded.  

o OTG said that exceedances have not been reported for now. 
o Metrolinx noted more consideration would be required to answer the request 

related to the monitoring data report. 
 

• A resident, living in an old building between Queen St E and Shuter St, expressed some 
concern about vibration and would like to talk with someone. 

o Metrolinx indicated that the building is out of zone of influence. 
 

• A member expressed that their building is very fragile, and they want to have access to 
any reports related to their building.  

o Metrolinx will set up a meeting with the building directly. 
 
 
Next meeting date: June 10, 2025  
 
 

https://assets.metrolinx.com/image/upload/v1663152363/Documents/Metrolinx/appendix_a6_-_noise_and_vibration_report_-_aoda_v70k5w.pdf

